

Jeremy Slattery Senior Manager Environment Sydney Metro Level 43, 680 George Street Sydney, NSW, 2000

13/01/2022

Dear Mr Slattery

Sydney Metro - Western Sydney Airport (SSI-10051) Design Review Panel (DRP) Extension Request

I refer to your letter dated 13 December 2021 requesting an extension to the timeframe for the formation of the Design Review Panel (DRP) as required by Condition E67 of SSI 10051. I note that Condition E67 requires the DRP to be formed and hold its first meeting within 6 months of the date of the approval.

I understand that Sydney Metro are currently still in the process of procuring all members of the DRP including the design advisor, which is appointed by the Government Architect under Condition E73.

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the extension of time for the formation of the Design Review Panel until 23 March 2022 in accordance with Condition E67 of SSI 10051.

You are reminded that the DRP must be established to provide advice and recommendations to Sydney Metro during the project's design development and construction to facilitate quality design and place outcomes.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Grant Brown at grant.brown@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Matthew Todd-Jones

A/Director

Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary